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Picking our your project

Students and families should always consult with their Agricultural Science teacher before the purchase of any show animal.

Facilities and General Care

Oak Ridge HS FFA has facilities for students beef cattle projects.

Whether housing your project at the school facility or at your home, below are some guidelines for helping assure a successful project:

1. Cattle should be fed a complete ration (as approved by the ag teachers) twice every day, preferably at the same times each day, morning and evening.

2. Clean water should be provided at all times

3. Pens should be cleaned daily

4. A high quality hay should be provided for your beef cattle project along with their feed.

5. Beef cattle projects should be wormed at least every 90 days. Examples of acceptable wormers include: Dectomax, Ivermectin, Cydectin, or other broad-spectrum wormers that will also kill lice.

6. Beef cattle with hair should be washed daily.

7. Beef cattle projects should be worked with on a daily basis.  This means, walking setting up, as well as washing.

8. Hooves should be trimmed every 60-90 days.

9. Cattle with hair should have a fan blowing on them at all times, unless temperatures are below 50 degrees. American breeds (or “slick” breeds) do not need a fan unless it is above 85 degrees.

Equipment Each Student Needs to Purchase

1. Rope Halter

2. Show Halter

3. Neck Tie

4. Show Stick

5. Brush

6. Scotch Comb

7. Feed Pan 

8. Water Bucket

9. Water Hose with sprayer

10. Hay bag (nylon rope)

11. Show harness 

Equipment provided by the School 

1. Blower

2. Trim Chute

3. Clippers

Health of your Project

Twice daily, students should inspect their cattle for anything out of the ordinary.  Students who have their projects at the school facility will be required to fill out a daily visit form in a notebook, so that the Ag teachers can monitor any issues.  Other students need to contact their Ag teacher if need arises.

Livestock Shows

In August, students will be provided a list of all livestock shows that we will attend as a group during the school year.  Along with this, will be a list of fees, dates for shows, due dates for fees, and hotel costs.

If students desire to attend other jackpot shows on non-school days that are not on this calendar, students will be responsible for their own entries and travel to those shows.

There will be a show cattle student/parent meeting in August to discuss the calendar and rules. Other meetings will be scheduled during the year on an as-needed basis.

All student animal projects are referred to as SAE’s.  SAE stands for Supervised Agricultural Experience.  SAE’s are an integral and necessary part of FFA and Agricultural classes.  All SAE’s must be conducted under the supervision of your Agricultural Science teachers.

Animal projects are designed to be a rewarding and enjoyable experience.  With proper selection and care, students will surely succeed at both.

